Lane Green First School

Headteacher: Mr. Tom Wright



Bilbrook Road, Bilbrook, Wolverhampton, WV8 1EU Tel: 01902 297920

E-mail: headteacher@lanegreen.staffs.sch.uk School Website: www.lanegreen.staffs.sch.uk





4 November 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

We are happy to announce the launch of our 'Virtual Classroom', a website and app where parents and children can access secure on-line learning and lessons. The virtual classroom is a place where children can:

- Access learning resources.
- Complete homework.
- Access live lessons in the event of a bubble closure.
- Return completed work to teachers.

The website link for the virtual classroom is www.lgvc.co.uk

Your login will be sent to you via e-mail and text message, please keep note of it. The website works on a range of devices including laptops, tablets and phones (if using a laptop please use either Google Chrome or Firefox).



Alongside the website we also have an app called <u>Moodle</u>, this is another convenient place where lessons can be accessed and work can be submitted to the class teacher. Using the app on a phone means photos can easily be taken of work and uploaded for the class teacher to see and respond to. The Moodle app can be found in either the Google play store or the Apple app store (it is a free app and there is NO need to upgrade to any paid subscriptions).

What happens in the event of a bubble or school closure?

In the event of a bubble or school closure lessons will take place for your child three times a day on-line at:

- 9.30 am
- 11.00 am
- 1.30 pm

These lessons will be recorded and accessible at any time (we understand that home learning cannot always take place at regular times). Lessons will take place in the virtual classroom where the teacher will introduce the lesson and set children tasks to do. Supporting resources will also be uploaded to the class page to help the children with their work.

When you receive your child's login details please login as soon as you can to check that you have access. You will find on the website homework set for your child so that you can have a go at accessing work and handing in completed work to the teacher.

Please let us know if you have any issues logging in or accessing work.

Kind regards.

Mr Wright and the Lane Green Team